APPROVED 6/3/15
PIMA COUNTY CORRECTIONS OFFICER RETIREMENT BOARD

THE CORRECTIONS OFFICER RETIREMENT BOARD OF PIMA COUNTY, ARIZONA MET IN SESSION IN THE 1st FLOOR, CONFERENCE ROOM AT 130 W. CONGRESS, TUCSON, ARIZONA ON THURSDAY, MAY 7, 2015.

VOTING MEMBERS PRESENT:
Jennifer Cabrera






Georgia Brousseau
Denise Strang
Stephen Faulstich

VOTING MEMBERS ABSENT:

Leo Duffner
OTHERS PRESENT: 


David A. McEvoy, Board Attorney






Jaime Carpenter, Board Secretary





Dale Peet, Disability Retiree

The meeting was called to order at 8:49 a.m. by Ms. Cabrera. 
Item 1 on the agenda was a Roll Call.  Attendance, as listed above. 

Item 2 on the agenda was the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Item 3 on the agenda was the approval of minutes from the board meeting held April 1, 2015.  Ms. Brousseau moved that the minutes be approved as presented.  Ms. Strang seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Item 4 on the agenda was discussion and possible action regarding the medical re-evaluation of disability retiree Dale Peet.   The board reviewed Dr. Raymond Schumacher’s report, dated 04/28/15.  Ms. Brousseau moved to adopt that report as findings of fact, specifically pages 2 of 4 and 3 of 4 as read into the record.  It was seconded by Ms. Strang and carried unanimously.  Based upon the findings of fact, Ms. Brousseau moved to continue the disability benefit for Dale Peet.  Ms. Strang seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Item 5 on the agenda was a read-in by Ms. Cabrera of the name change for Fatima Reyes to Fatima Desmarais.
Item 6 on the agenda was a read-in by Ms. Cabrera of the Change of Beneficiary Designation for Fatima Desmarais, as set forth in her form dated 04/23/15.   

Item 7 on the agenda was the Application for Separation – Refund for Deyanira Legarda, Brenton John Schmich and Robert Youdelman.  Ms. Strang moved to approve the applications.  Mr. Faulstich seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. 
Item 8 on the agenda was the submission of invoice from Dr. Raymond Schumacher for the independent medical re-evaluation for Dale Peet.  Ms. Strang moved to approve and submit the invoice for payment.  Mr. Faulstich seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.  
Item 9 on the agenda was a review of pending legislation and discussion.  There was no discussion on pending legislation.  

Item 10 on the agenda was a review of correspondence with the Corrections Officer Retirement Plan.  The secretary reviewed with the board the PSPRS Press Release dated 04/22/15, stating that the federal investigation into the investment practices of the state’s PSPRS has concluded, finding no evidence of criminal misconduct.  
Item 11 on the agenda was a Call to the Public.  Mr. Peet discussed his concern over the disability re-evaluation process, specifically the cost and time span for the re-evaluations.  The board and legal counsel advised that the re-evaluation process is set forth by statute and the time frame of every 5 years, was based upon a unanimous vote of the board members. 
Thereafter, upon motion duly made, seconded and unanimously approved, the meeting was adjourned at 9:03 a.m. 
Jaime K. Carpenter, Secretary 
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